

1321 Lia Lane, Santa Rosa, CA 95404 P-707-566-7044 F- 707-566-7105 www.thechildrensvillage.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Melinda Moir Santa Rosa

Vice President Jeff James Santa Rosa

Secretary Mark Miller Santa Rosa

Treasurer Eric McHenry Santa Rosa

Al Abramson Santa Rosa

Greg Anderson Santa Rosa

Patricia Eames Dickinson Santa Rosa

Jody Edwards Santa Rosa

Julie Henig Santa Rosa

Claire Hobbs Windsor

Scott Ormerod Santa Rosa

Denise Perkins Santa Rosa

Walter Scruggs Petaluma

Padi Selwyn, M.A. Sebastopol

Founder/Executive Director Lia Rowley

Associate Director Anjana Utarid November 24, 2009

Dear Friend of the Village,

As you know, The Children's Village helps rebuild the fragile lives of youngsters who have grown up too fast and sometimes missed being a "child" in their tender impressionable years. These children are in our care because their parents were not able to care for them. Victims of abuse and neglect, many of them suffer from post-traumatic stress and serious attachment disorders. With our community's help, we are helping them rebuild their lives.

Let me introduce you to some of our foster children.

Children like:

Alex and Derrick, brothers, age 7 and 8. These young boys were victims of various placements and a painfully failed adoption, but since they have been at the Village, we are seeing improvement in their destructive behavior. They are starting to create healthy bonds with their Village parents, teachers and social worker.

James, age 15, emotionally disturbed and prone to violent outbursts, has connected and formed a close relationship with a surrogate male grandparent. He is learning to trust again, and is beginning to manage his temper more effectively.

Three sisters, who had grown up very isolated, clinging to each other and fearfully refusing to talk or participate in any activities at time of placement, are now smiling, joining other children in play and talking to adults.

These are just a few examples of the healing we see every day. It is very hard work, but it is so rewarding for the staff, hundreds of volunteers and supporters to know we are making a difference for these kids. What could be more important?

Child welfare experts agree that The Children's Village is a unique and innovative approach that may serve to transform how society deals with the devastating problems of children in the foster system.

Using a home-like setting involving volunteers and seniors (acting as "Village parents and grandparents"), case management professionals and teachers work together as a "family" to provide each child with love and nurturing, socialization skills, basic education toward high school graduation, recreational and community youth activities. The Board of Directors and Village staff is hard at work developing a vocational training and independent living skills program to provide our older children with a smooth transition after they "age out" of the foster system at 18 years old, preparing them for life beyond the safety of The Village.

With the holidays approaching and the season of gift giving upon us, I hope you will consider a gift to The Children's Village of Sonoma County. Please join us in helping salvage the lives of these children and the future children we will serve.

In these tough economic times, we need your help more than ever. The Village has faced a 10% cut in foster care funding by the state of California. Please help us continue the vital services we provide for our children. Thank you very much.

Wishing you happy holidays,

Lia Rowley, Executive Director and Founder

P.S. As part of our thank you to you, we are enclosing a special poem, written 15 years ago by a teacher who shares our passion for children.

We think you'll find it as special as we do.

Enc: A Prayer for Children